VILLAGE OF DUBBERLY
PROCEEDINGS OF COUNCIL
SEPTEMBER 13, 2021

The Village of Dubberly met for its regular monthly meeting on Monday, Sept. 13, 2021, at 6:30 p.m.
Notice of meeting was posted on the marquee sign at 12:00 Noon on Friday, Sept. 10, 2021.

Those present were Curtis Hirth, Douglas Culpepper, Brian Dison, Johnny Brown, Jeff Lair, and Brent
Cooley.

The meeting was opened in prayer by Johnny Brown and followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

The minutes from the meeting of Aug. 12, 2021, were read and a motion was made by Douglas
Culpepper and seconded by Brent Cooley to accept the minutes as read. The motion carried.

A motion was made by Brent Cooley and seconded by Douglas Culpepper to accept financial reports.
The motion carried.

Brian Dison reported that he responded to 3 calls, issued 2 citations, and received $239.00 fines.

Patterson well update — The water samples are back, and the results have been sent to the Department
of Health and Hospitals for their approval.

Discussion on the water rate increase - Douglas suggested that we leave the basic rate of residential
customers at $21.00 for the first 2,000 gallons, after which the fee will be $3.75 per 1,000 gallons.
Double hooks would be $42.00 for the first 4,000 gallons after which the fee will be $3.75 per 1,000
gallons. The commercial customers would pay a basic rate of $35.00 for the first 6,000 gallons after
which the fee will be $3.75 per 1,000 gallons. Johnny Brown made the motion to adopt this rate
schedule to become effective with the October billing cycle. Brent Cooley seconded, and the motion
carried.

ARPA update — still waiting on the funds to be disbursed.
Water Sector Grant — We should be able to use the CWEF grant as part of the matching funds required.

Bids for the Hwy 532 and Airport Road Project — Jeff has contacted 3 companies requesting bids. Ken
Lott was the only one that responded with a bid of $45,900.00

Curtis requested that Dianne be sent to the LMCA Institute from October 17 — 22, 2021 for continuing
education. Johnny Brown made the motion and Douglas Culpepper seconded. The motion carried.

Curtis also requested that we engage Kristine with Cole, Martin and Wise for extra help with the budget
and forms required for the ARPA funds and the Water Sector Grants. Douglas Culpepper so moved, and
Johnny Brown seconded. The motion carried.

There being no further business, motion made by Douglas Culpepper and seconded by Brent Cooley to
adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 7:22 p.m.

Dianne Futch, Clerk W. C. Hirth, Mayor



